

11:30 A.M. - 3 P.M

Games - Cake Walk

Bingo - Mr. Nick

Inflatables

Prize Tables

11:30 A.M - 3 P.M.

Lunch Stand

1 P.M.

Raffle Drawing

Live Auction

Raffle Tickets \$5 each, 6 for \$25, 12 for \$50

1st Prize - \$1,000 gift cards

2nd Prize - \$500 in Gift Cards

3rd Prize - \$250 in Gift Cards

Raffle tickets can be purchased at Sacred Heart Parish Center

For more information call the Parish Center at 319-283-3743

Winners select gift cards from SCRIP vendor list. Need not be present to win.

*** Mardi Gras supports Sacred Heart School and Faith Formation.***

Nobody is good at everything but everybody is good at something. Find and focus on your strengths.

: If you are new to our parish or just visiting -**WELCOME!!**

If you would like to officially claim Sacred Heart as your Parish Home - we would love to have you! Contact the Parish Office (319-283-3743) for information and a registration form. Forms can be mailed or e-mailed or you can stop in and pick them up.



Sacred Heart Parish

"A Eucharistic Evangelizing Community" **February 10, 2019** 5th Sunday in Ordinary Time

Baptism Class - If you or someone you know wants your/their child baptized in the Catholic Faith, please contact Deacon Jim (319-509-1210) or the Parish Office (319-283-3743). The next Baptism Class will be held on Saturday, February 16th, at 8:30am in the Parish Center. Registration is not necessary - just come on Saturday!



Alumni Committee - We would like to create a Sacred Heart Alumni committee. Our 1st meeting will be Thursday, Feb. 28th at 7pm at the Parish Center. This is the start of a new committee and we would like anyone who is interested in building this committee to attend the meeting. The committee will build a "Sacred Heart Alumni" list to help keep the alumni "In Touch" with Sacred Heart. Please come and join us at the meeting with ideas for this project. If you have names, addresses and email addresses of alumni that you can share with this committee, please send them/email them to the Parish Office. We will have updates in the bulletin as progress is made.



The 19th Annual Souper Bowl of Caring - THANK YOU to everyone who made a donation to our "Souper Bowl of Caring" event. A total of \$1239.65 was collected. Great job, Sacred Heart! This will be a great help to the Cupboard in their work to feed struggling families.

Youth Choir - sings next Sunday, February 17th, at 10:30 Mass. Members are asked to report at 9:45am for practice.

Adult Choir - next singing date is Sunday, February 24th at 10:30 Mass. Rehearsal will begin at 9:20am.

Wednesday Night Meals - The Columbus Club will continue to hold meals during the month of February. This Wednesday, February 13th, they will be serving Shrimp starting at 5:00pm. Reservations would be appreciated by calling either 283-1571 or 283-0562.

Taste of Pizza - The Knights of Columbus would like to thank all those that supported the 4th Annual Taste of Pizza. It is because of this level of support, that this great family event, raised over \$4,680.00. The winning ticket for the year's tuition at Sacred Heart was won by Clair Harrington. He graciously donated it to the scholarship committee and it will be awarded to students as scholarship grants for the 2019-2020 year.

Rosary Society - will meet on Tuesday, February 19th, at 6:30pm in the social hall. Plans for this year will be discussed and finalized. All members of Sacred Heart are welcome to attend and get involved.

Kindergarten Round up is open to any family with a student entering kindergarten in the 19-20 school year. It will be held on Wednesday February 27 from 6:30-7:30. Everyone will meet in the Kindergarten room. Parents will have a short informational meeting with Principal Jim Gieryng and then return to be with the students. Please call 319-283-1366 for more information or to make reservations as spots are limited.

SCHEDULE & INTENTIONS

Sat.	Feb. 9	4:30pm	2Н	Andrew & Matilda Michels
Sun.	Feb. 10	8:30am	IC	Wally & Milly Kaufman
Sun.	Feb. 10	10:30am	SH	For the People
Mon.	Feb. 11	8:00am	SH	Janet Feld
Wed.	Feb. 13	8:00am	IC	Deceased of Aschoff families
Thur.	Feb. 14	8:00am	SH	Richard & Myrtle Fitzpatrick
Fri.	Feb. 15	8:45am	SH	Bob & Helen Clemen
Sat.	Feb. 16	4:30pm	SH	John Falck
Sun.	Feb. 17	8:30am	IC	Pat Shannon
Sun.	Feb. 17	10:30am	SH	For the People

Confessions on Saturday are from 3:30-4:15pm. Rosary is recited on Sat. at 4pm & Sun. at 10am.

Mon. Feb. 18 8:00am SH John & Flora Mae Kisner

February	Sat. Feb. 16 4:30pm	Sun. Feb. 17 10:30am
Mass Servers	Isabell Taylor Emily Taylor	Natalie Stasi Ian Paul
Music	Bruce & Eileen Bearinger	Youth Choir
Lectors	Brian Schoenjahn	Jesse Paul
Ministers of Hospitality	Joe Olson TJ Stecklein Ernie Steinman Carol Hamilton	Todd Kastli Mike Hamilton Dick Klapperich Paul Ryan
Ministers of Hosts	Tom/Julie Bloom George Vande- Vorde Anne Allen	Donna Hornberg Ron Garceau Chris Roete
Ministers of the Cup	Steve Rau Missy Rau Diane Hall	Cheryl Patera Dennis Wolff Carol Wolff
Washers of Vessels	Tom/Julie Bloom Steve Rau	Donna Hornberg Cheryl Patera
SCRIP Sellers	Linda Ridihalgh Jean Logan	Lynsey Steil Tammy Stasi
Rosary Leader	Novella Wilson	Marianne Reynolds
Video	Taper - Joe & Cheryl Roth	Player - Jake Blitsch

Homily Notes:



Our sympathy to the families of

Dennis Scully

Gail Bridgeford

(brother of Kathy Ware)

&

Marlene Horan

(mother of Steve Horan)

and to all who have lost loved ones

Mass on Friday, February 15th will be at 8:45am as Sacred Heart will have school that day and the children will be attending Mass that morning.

Anointing- If you, or someone you know, is having surgery, or dealing with a serious illness, and would like to be anointed, talk to Fr. Atwood at church or call him at 283-9577.

Communion to Shut-Ins: If you are unable to attend Mass and want to receive communion, call Carol Hamilton (283-2917) or the parish office (283-3743).

ASK FATHER

Question: When did communion in the hand begin?

Answer: Communion in the hand dates to before the fourth century. St. Cyril of Jerusalem said, "Receive Communion in your left hand as on a throne, and place it in your mouth with your right hand."

Father Ray Atwood, Pastor Deacon Jim Patera

Parish Center (Mail) - 600 1st Avenue SW Oelwein IA 50662

Parish Offices - 319-283-3743

Parish Email: parish@sacredheartoelwein.com

Fr. Atwood Email: DBQ151@dbqarch.org

Rectory Phone: 319-283-9577

Sunday Breakfast - Sunday, February 10, Aurora Legion Hall, 8am-12 noon. Pancakes, Biscuits & Gravy, Sausage, Ham, Scrambled Eggs.

Catholic Daughters - A friendly reminder to all Catholic Daughters that your \$25 Dues are due on January 1st. Please make the check payable to Catholic Daughters and send it to: Barbara Rundle 107 12th Ave. SE Oelwein Iowa 50662. You may also drop them in the collection basket in an envelope marked Catholic Daughters.

Attention All SH Parishioners - The only dues that are currently being collected are the dues for those women who belong to the Catholic Daughters, Ct. St. Rita. Rosary Society dues will not be collected until sometime in March after you receive your annual letter from the Rosary Society. Those of you who have paid your Rosary Society dues recently will still receive a letter in March to inform you of what is happening - just ignore the form that asks you to pay your dues since you have done so already. Thank You!

Oelwein Kitchen Cupboard - We are collecting 46 ounce cans of tomato juice for the months of February and March.

Catholic Charities - On account of our Baptism and faith, we are all partners to continue Jesus' mission in the ministries of the Catholic Church. An important Church ministry is to help the poor who cannot provide for themselves. Catholic Charities is the ministry in the Archdiocese that works to promote service to the poor. We learn from Scripture that we are "co-workers with the truth" when we support the ministries of the church with our monetary donations(3 John 8). Financial support of Catholic Charities fulfills our mission priority of promoting stewardship, which includes sharing time, talent, and treasure in support of the Church and the poor. Fliers are attached to the bulletin with more information and the opportunity to make a donation.

Milk Moola - Kwik Trip has decided to discontinue its Milk Moola program. All bag tops and bottle caps need to be collected by March 24th so that we can send them in before the deadline. Remember they have to be the specially marked bag tops and caps that say Milk Moola on them. There is a dark green container in the east entrance of church to put them in. Thank you for you continued support of the program - please turn them in by March 24th!!!!!!



The Knights of Columbus hold their monthly meetings on the 2nd Monday of the Month at 7pm at the Columbus Club. The next meeting is Monday, February 11th at 7pm. All members are encouraged to join us.

The Knights of Columbus will be holding a 1st and 2nd Degree into the Knights on Sunday, February 24th at noon at the Columbus Club. If you or someone you know would like to join, please contact Mike Schulmeister (563-920-8345). There are envelopes at the entrances of church entitled "Welcome to our Council" for more information.

The Oelwein Knights of Columbus Council 1168 are offering a scholarship to a graduating high school student going on to a higher level of education. Please pick up an envelope with the Application at the entrances of the Church if you know of a candidate. Or contact one of the officers. The Application is also on the Parish Website.

Mike Schulmeister, Grand Knight 563-920-8345 mikeschulmeisterkc@yahoo.com